
Flagler County RAMS #2047    Monthly Meeting Minutes 
Date: 10/20/2024 Time: 0900 

- Bob Thierwechter called the meeting to order at 0900 hours, 18 members were in attendance.  

- Minutes: The minutes from our September meeting were emailed to all members last month and posted on the 

club website.  Approved by membership. 

- Treasurer Report: Presented our financial reports.  Approved by membership.  There is a P&L statement posted 

on the bulletin board each month.   

o  September beginning balance: $26,054.33.  September ending balance: $25,215.77.  Reviewed income 

and expense categories.  

- New Business   
 
o 2025 Membership Dues: Dues ($100) are due no later than December 31, 2024 for next year.  You can 

pay by cash at the upcoming Nov & Dec club meetings, or by check: Flagler Cty RAMS Club #2047.  Mail 
to our post office box: Flagler Cty RAMS, P.O. Box 353773, Palm Coast, FL 32135. 
 

o Thanks To Jim and Ray for faithfully mowing our field.  We need a “weed wacker” to come forward and 
help with the upkeep.  We have two new electric machines in the shed, always charged and waiting to be 
used.  If you have a few minutes while at the field, lend a hand and “wack some weeds”. 
 

o Field Clean Up: Saturday, October 26th.  Please come to the field Saturday morning to help clean up our 
field in advance of our Fly In & Picnic the following weekend.  The more people we have, the sooner we’ll 
complete the task. 

 
o Club Picnic & Fly In – Saturday, November 2nd.  Medwin Nazif is the contact for our flying events.   

▪ We will have three events: Limbo, Spot Landing, and Musical Landing.  There are sign-up sheets 
on the bulletin board.  Please plan to participate or contact Medwin – mnazif60@gmail.com. 

▪ Planning a Warbird & Jet formation flying demonstration.  Contact Medwin. 
▪ Food will be provided from Sonny’s Bar B Que.  You must RSVP to Dennis Seiferheld – 

dseiferheld2@gmail.com only if planning to have lunch.  Include the number of people in your 
party.  This is for members / families only, no guests at this event.  Please respond no later than 
October 26th. 

 
o New Starter Tables: We’re beginning research on updating and building new starter tables. 

 
o Shed Project: We’re looking into a 12 x 12 shed design that will be used solely for the mowers and 

maintenance equipment.  We have already approved a 12 x 24 shed, so prior approval is not needed. 
 

o Club Swap Meet: Our club is hosting a swap meet at our field on Saturday, December 14th.  You can bring 
your own table or sell out of your vehicle.  Food will be sold at this event.  The event will be free for 
everyone, buyers and sellers. 
 

o New Chairs: We are going to be purchasing some new chairs and throwing away many of the ones that 
are in bad shape.  Thanks to Jim Houston for keeping ours repaired and useable. 

 
o Wreaths Across America: We voted and approved a $250 donation to Wreaths Across America for our 

veteran cemetery’s event. 
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o Refrigerator: We are down to one refrigerator.  Please keep this fridge clean.  If you want to store food, 
open drinks, etc. in the fridge, it will be thrown out after three days. 

 
o Vice President elections:  Ken Ishida is currently our acting Vice President.  We’ll hold formal elections at 

our December meeting.  If anyone is interested in running for this position, please contact Dennis 
Seiferheld.   

 
o Adjourned: 9:25 am 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


